
 

SOF OF Netball Match Report – January 2022 
 

Tuesday 4th January saw the annual Old Framlinghamian vs Framlingham College 1st 

Netball match. The OFs turnout was fantastic with twelve girls all giving up their Tuesday 

evening to come and participate. The match was played in eight ‘quarters’, to give every 

girl a chance to play, as well as providing the 1st VII a slightly different form of pre-season 

preparation. 

 

The game was extremely tight, with the College just edging ahead after the half time 

break. Coral Langridge provided some excellent entertainment and determination whilst 

Grace Rider and India Ball shot with incredible accuracy and worked extremely well as a 

shooting pair. The Williamson sisters along with Amelia Slater and Millie Crewe showed 

fantastic speed and control of the ball through the mid court enabling a seamless transition 

into the shooting circle. The defensive end was held strongly by Jemma Crossley, Kate 

Abery and Ele Williamson who all made brilliant interceptions turning the ball over in 

favour of the OFs. The game ended just in favour of the College but a wonderful evening 

was had by all. 

 

A special mention has to go to Lucy Collishaw who logistically enabled the game to 

happen as well as the 1st team girls who really gave us OFs a run around! I wish the girls 

the best of luck for the season ahead and look forward to competing again at the OF Sports 

Weekend in the Summer. 

 

 



 



 



 

 


